Nation Valley ATV Club
P.O. Box 844 Winchester, ON

KOC 2K0

MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, October 10th, 2017

1. RollCall -
Meeting began at 7:13 with 9 members present

2. Review Minutes of last meeting.-
Fred Green accepted the minutes and seconded by Steve Hemeon

3. Treasurer’s Report (Brentley)
Our 10" Annual Fall Rally raised $1625 with lunch, dinner, and other expenses still to be paid.
Approx total profit is $250. Moved $5000 to savings. $11,700 in the bank with $12,200 in

savings

4. Membership Report (Brentley)
266 members

5. Trail Maintenance Report (Scuba)
Lots of work was done on trails to prepare for the rally. Trees cut, bridges built, stone hauled
into place, bush hogged and disced trails.
Plan to rebuild the approach ramp on Boundary and the Nation trail.
Plan to remove of all signs and bridges from Loughlin Ridge Road to Shaw Road before winter.
Will be getting quotes to fix Pym trail

6. Volunteer Report —
Our current Trail Maintenance coordinator (Scuba) has also taken on the role as our Volunteer
coordinator. He plans on revamping the current Volunteer rewards program!

7. Chief Warden Report (Jeff)
Warden hours are up which is nice to see.
There was an abandoned atv on the Ottawa trails with no trail pass on it. Wardens managed to get
pics and are sent to the Ottawa police for investigation.



Dirt bikes on local trails again, Pics were sent to our liaison with the OPP and the owner of one
machine has already been spoken to.

8. Quarter Master Report (Dave)

Chainsaw #1 is with arctic cat at Dave Baker's
Chainsaw #2 is with Kris Gough
Chainsaw #3 is still missing (be on the lookout)
Whipper-Snipper has new blades and is with Scuba Steve

Enclosed trailer has had spring assist repaired and is with Brentley Summers

Can-Am, and discs are with Mike Starr

Flatbed trailer,Arctic-cat, bush-hog, and dump trailer are with Dave Baker

Upcoming maintenance’s:
e Both club machines need to go for pre-winter maintenance, fluids changed, all wear parts checked

over. One or both likely require new belts for the new season.

e Arctic-cat winch relay needs repaired (or winch).

e Can am needs new light bar installed

e Both machines will need plow harnesses installed

e Plows should come out and be gone over before the start of the season

e Both machines will need tracks installed

e Bush Hog should have some TLC before going into winter storage (some cracks welded), replace
tube in the tire that continues to go soft, other items...(so ready for action come spring)

o Lift of 2x8x8 lumber needs to be unloaded and put into storage somewhere
Brakes on flatbed need to be adjusted

9.Sponsorship Report (Brentley) Nothing to report

10. Marketing Committee Report (Mike S/Dave) —
Looking at possibly making orders every 2-3 months

11.Trail Updates
North Grenville - No update
Ottawa - Waiting for crops to be removed to be able to build bridge
South Dundas — No update
North Dundas — Country Kitchen to sell passes while Ben’s Pioneer is closed.
North Stormont — Looking at a possible new route to join Eastern

12.0FATV and District One (Mike/Dave)- Book early for the OFATV AGM June 1-3 2018. Crown land is now
verifiable Trail verification is due by Nov 1 2017 New style permit is on its way



13. NVATVC Fall Rally Post Ride-
18 day passes

1 year pass

102 riders

14. Events
Potential ATV night at Sand Del Lee was brought forward to the club. All in attendance agreed that at
this time we are not interested.

Next Meeting: November 14™, 2017 at 7:00PM at the Country Kitchen Restaurant in Winchester

ROLE CALL
Dave Baker
Chris Fraser
Chad Gibson
Fred Green
Mike Chicoine
Steve Hemeon
Ray Komendat
Brentley Summers
Jeff Liezert
Steve Backes



